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SUMMER EDITION—JULY & AUGUST 

 

Cover photograph provided by  
Alan Temple 
 
Please forward any articles / photographs 
for inclusion in the September Edition. 

                   Published by Mobberley Parish Council  

Clerk to the Parish Council and Newsletter  
Editor                                                                    
The Rajar Building, Town Lane,                
Tel: 01565 872333 
Email: clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Web: www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 

 
Mobberley Parish Council meetings and Council Committee meetings take place at 
the Rajar Building. All the meeting agendas can be found on two Notice Boards 
(one outside the Rajar Building and the other in Knolls Green) and on the newly 
updated website, www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
Full Council meetings are held on the first Monday of the month, except Au-
gust, at 7pm. 
July meeting is to be held on the 4th. 
 
Committee meetings in July and August are: 
11th July, 7pm Finance Meeting 
18th July and 22nd August, 7pm Planning Committee 
 
The meetings are open to the public and Mobberley Parish Council welcome the in-
teraction with their residents. If you wish to raise a question please notify the clerk 
3 clear days prior to the meeting.  
  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Photograph provided by  

Jacqui Ross 
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Mobberley Parish Council Update 
 
What a month June has been. We have celebrated the Queens Platinum 
Jubilee with an array of activities and events over the Jubilee weekend. A 
special thanks to our Village Pride committee, headed up by Sally Ken-
dall, our clerk Kate, and all the local clubs, societies and businesses who 
were involved in the events.  
June also saw the Rose Queen celebrate its’ 100 year anniversary with 
many past Rose Queens taking part in the event. I would like to pass on a 
huge thank you to the Rose Queen committee for organising this historic 
event.  
There has been discussions around whether, as a village, we can utilise 
the equipment used for the Rose Queen to host a further village celebra-
tion each year. With this in mind, the Council are going to look to host a 
revamped civic event next year, more details will follow.  
I would personally like to say a massive thank you to Rob McGillivray 
for cutting the hedge where the footpath is at the entrance of Oldfield 
Drive. The lady who owns the property was sadly unable to do it this year 
and Rob did it without hesitation.  
The Parish Council, and myself, would like to wish everybody a fantastic 
summer of happiness and enjoyment. The Council will be in resess until 
September when we will be back in full flow. 
We are now taking applications for grants for local community groups for 
the next financial year. The deadline for applications is the end of Sep-
tember. Please email Kate at clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk to re-
quest a grant application form.  
 
Hannah, the Chairwoman. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
Photograph  
provided by 
Jacqui Ross 
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Jubilee Football Tournament 
 
On Saturday 4th June the Mobberley Junior 
Football teams took their turn to put on a 
show as part of the Jubilee celebrations with 2 

friendly football matches followed by a traditional 
end of season Dad's v Lad's game on the Ilford play-
ing fields! 
First it was the turn of our under 7's and Under 8's to 

take to the field playing against each other in mixed teams 
- "The Queens Guards" v's  "The Crowns".... Both sets of 
players put on a brilliant show with the "Crowns" winning 
the game 8-2 but what an amazing performance from all 
players with some goals being worthy of 'Match of the 
day'! 
Next, it was the turn of the under 9's and under 10's, again 
playing in mixed teams as "The Royals" v's "The Corgi's". 
A brilliant closely contested match saw the "The Royals" 
win the game 2-0. 
Finally, it was the turn of the Mobberley coaches and 
Dad's to go up against the lads! Whilst it's fair to say the 
lads outnumbered the dads by a ratio of 2:1 it was the 
Dads that went into the half time break with a 2-0 lead! 
Playing uphill in the second half the lads never gave up 
and against the will of some determined dads the lads man-
aged to draw the game level at 2-2 with the very last kick 
of the game! Well done, lads! 
MJFC, would like to thank the Parish council for their sup-
port and trophy presentations on the day and special 
thanks to the Referee Louis who officiated both main games 
brilliantly. We would also like to thank all those in attend-
ance, especially all the coaches who made the day happen. 
Finally special thanks to Matt Hill and Lee Hargreaves for 
helping to prepare the pitch and Kim Hill for the fabulous 
refreshments provided on the day.  
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A huge team effort was involved in putting on the week-
end of Jubilee events. Mobberley Parish Council would 

like to pass on their thanks to the following: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The National Lottery Community Fund and  
Edgar Brothers for their generous funding. 

 
Volunteers from:  

Mobberley Parish Council, Mobberley Methodist Church, 
Saint Wilfrid's Church, The Beacon,  Mobberley Cricket 

Club, Mobberley Youth Football Team, 
 

Donation of prizes from: 
Jet2, Manchester Airport,  Mobberley Coop, the Jubilee 

Beacon provided by: the Royal Institute of Chartered Sur-
veyors.  

 
Support from local businesses:   

Mobberley pubs and clubs, Mobberley Window Cleaners, 
Heddy, Sister Barista, Mobberley Ice Cream.  

 
Event photography: 

Lilly Shakeshaft—Lilly Annetta Photography 
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MOBBERLEY, GREAT WARFORD AND CHORLEY 
 
An unusual (small) book dating to 1848 has 
come to light after Veryan Leycester-Roxby 
found it in some of her father’s papers in 
Toft. It measures only 4” x 3” but is titled 
‘PLANS AND REFERENCE TO THE ES-
TATE OF RALPH GERARD LEYCESTER, 
ESQ’. It comprises 27 plans for each of the 
properties owned by the Leycester family at 
that time, mainly in Mobberley but also 
Chorley and Great Warford. It is not in very 
good condition although the pages which 
show in detail the map of each property and 
its fields alongside a list of their ‘Quantities 
in Statute Measure’ as well as ‘Cheshire 
Measure’ are clear, albeit in miniature. 
 
Ralph Leycester of Tabley came into the possession of Toft Hall in the 14th century 
through marriage and the Leycester family became significant landowners in Mob-
berley. The Cheshire Tithe Maps from the 1830s (free to view on-line) show Ralph 
Gerard Leycester as one of the four significant owners of land in Mobberley, the 
other three being the Peter Legh of Booths (mainly the southwestern part), Wilbra-
ham Egerton of Tatton (mainly the north-west) and the estate of the late Thomas 
Wright. 
 
Over the years the Mobberley properties have been sold off and Veryan manages 
what remains of the Toft Estate. But in 1848 amongst the nineteen Mobberley prop-
erties and their surrounding fields were Town Lane Hall and much of the fields and 
properties along the north of Town Lane, the Roebuck and its surrounds, Grimsditch 
Farm in Damson Lane, Smith Lane Farm and much of the land to the east of Smith 
Lane, Heald House (now Wee Bridge Farm off Slade Lane), Owen House Farm, 
Woodend, Stockinghey, Hollin Gee on Burleyhurst Lane, Lindow House at the end 
of Paddock Hill and several parts of the Paddock Hill area. 
 
Veryan inherited the estate from her father Edmund Leycester-Roxby who in had 
also inherited from his uncle Cyril Leycester Maude Roxby who died in 1942 and in 
turn from his uncle Rafe Oswald Leycester who died in 1929 having no children. 
 
The plan is to look at restoring the book or at least halting its deterioration and scan-
ning the pages to make them available on-line for those interested of which more in 
the Parish Newsletter in future. 



Page 8 

        
Mobberley Women’s Institute 

 
WI Outing to Kenyon Hall Farm, Croft by coach on Wednesday 20th July places available if any-
one is interested ring 873680 for details. 
Thursday 18th August meeting in the Methodist Hall speaker Sally Clarke ' About Dogs'. Run by 
women, for women of all ages and abilities, you are welcome to join us. 
 
Contact: Secretary-Clare Slack (873680). 

We have been hearing a lot over the last few months about the rising cost of 
living and the impact that is having on the most vulnerable in our society.  If 
you are struggling, then perhaps the Mobberley Trust can help. 
The Mobberley Trust exists to support Mobberley residents who are struggling 
financially. Although we cannot offer long-term aid, we can make grants for 

one-off payments.  In the past we have assisted people by –helping elderly/infirm residents clear 
gardens that have become overgrown. paying to replace fencing and gates that are no longer fit for 
purpose, buying specialist medical equipment, supporting people with the cost of retraining and 
education courses. Supporting the cost of school trips. 
In addition, the Mobberley Trust can also offer grants to group that help nurture and promote the 
Mobberley Community and in the past the Mobberley Trust have made donations to the Scouts, 
the Friends of Mobberley School and the Mobberley Rose Queen Committee. 
If you are a Mobberley resident and need financial assistance then please contact the Mobberley 
Trust and we will do our best to help, it is what we are here for.   
 
To get in touch please call Mr. Mike McDonald on 873145 or the Rev. on 873218 Ian Blay on 
873218. 
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Mobberley Primary School   

 

 

 

This last month at Mobberley Primary School has seen some unusual yet 
exciting events! 
 
We were honoured to be chosen by the BBC to film their Jubilee episode 
of Newsround. The television presenter De-Graft asked children from a 
range of year groups how they were going to be celebrating the Jubilee. 
He also asked questions such as, "Why should we celebrate the Queen?" 
and "What would you do if you were Queen for the day?" The children 
loved watching themselves on TV and felt like mini-celebrities for the 
day! 
 
To celebrate the Jubilee, all children had a picnic on the school field with 
sandwiches and cakes. They wore red, white and blue, waved flags and 
played games. Each class also took part in an Art competition with other 
local schools to produce work inspired by the Queen. The winning art 
pieces were displayed in an art gallery at Egerton Place in Knutsford. 
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Mobberley Cricket Club News 

“lets all meet up at the Cricket Club BEER FESTIVAL!“ 

   (detailed knowledge of the game NOT essential!) 
 

 
 
 
Following the great success of the recent Queens Jubilee celebrations at the Club we are hosting a re-
peat of this famous social event on Friday 5 (evening) and Saturday 6 (afternoon ‘til late) AUGUST.  
ALL ARE WELCOME, THIS IS AN EVENT FOR EVERYONE! 
Wide range of ales available plus alfresco Street food.  Well stocked bar with a complete offer of 
drinks, (including non-alcoholic), will be open as usual.   
Live Band entertainment and dancing on the Saturday evening. 
 
JUNIOR SECTION 
We have a JUNIOR AWARDS AND FAMILY EVENING  planned for Friday 15 July 2022  
contact Rick Mountney 07826915593. 
 
SENIOR SECTION 
We have a SENIOR AWARDS EVENING  planned for Saturday 17 September 2022 (after the last 
game) 
contact Ben Elmslie  07931877592 
 
 
HOME GAMES DURING JULY and AUGUST 2022 
Friday 1 July                         - U9 XI v Toft  6.15 start 
Saturday 2 July                    - 1st XI v Haslington  12 noon start 
Saturday 9 July                    - 1st XI v Port Sunlight  12 noon start 
Wednesday 13 July              - O-40 XI v Bowdon  6.15pm start 
Saturday 16 July                   - 2nd XI v Lymm O’ton Park 12 noon start 
Sunday 17 July                     - 3rd XI v Hale Barns 2pm start 
Saturday 23 July                  -  2nd XI v Runcorn 12 noon start 
Wednesday 27 July              - O-40 XI v Didsbury 6.15pm start 
Saturday 30 July                   - 1st XI v Ashton on Mersey  12 noon start 
Sunday 31 July          - 3rd XI v Stockport Trinity 2pm start 
 
 
County Cricket at Church Lane 
Tuesday 2 August          - Cheshire O-60 XI v Yorkshire O-60 XI  1pm start 
Saturday 6 August       - 2nd XI v Upton  12 noon start 
Saturday 13 August       - 1st XI v Romiley  12 noon start 
Sunday 14 August        - 3rd XI v Bredbury St Marks  1pm start  
Saturday 20 August       - 2nd XI v Chester Boughton Hall  12 noon start 
Saturday 27 August       - 1st XI v Hale Barns  11.30am  start 
For all Club news, events and fixtures visit https://www.pitchero.com/clubs/mobberley  
 

    
 

https://www.pitchero.com/clubs/mobberley
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                                                   MANCHESTER AIRPORT  

Following the easing of travel restrictions on 11th February, passenger numbers 
continue to grow at Manchester Airport. To allow for the additional flight move-
ments, the airport is set to reopen Runway Two from Tuesday 5th April.  
Initially it will operate for a limited number of hours each day and will gradually 
increase as the demand continues to rise.  
Karen Smart, Managing Director of Manchester Airport, said:  
“After almost two years of closure, it is a positive step forward on the road to re-
covery to be able to reopen Runway Two.  
“It’s a clear sign of the pent-up demand there is from our passengers and the ea-
gerness to travel now restrictions have been eased further.  
Notification of Runway Closure 2022  
As you may be aware, our existing Runway, Runway 1 (05L/23R) is our primary 
runway and has been used solely for operations during the Pandemic where we 
have been operating with severely restricted aircraft movements.   
Each year maintenance work is required to maintain Runway 1, the most used 
runway, and its’ adjoining taxiways. We publish dates of the nights when Run-
way 1 will be closed; 
 
July 5th to 7th, 22:30 – 6:00 
August 2nd to 4th, 22:30 – 6:00 
September 6th to 8th, 22:30 – 6:00 
October 2nd to 6th, 22:30 – 6:00 
November 1st to 3rd, 22:30 – 6:00 
December 6th to 8th, 22:30 – 6:00 
Helen McNabb :Community Engagement Manager (Manchester) 

Going on Holiday? 
Local small animal sitter. Daily visits to feed, water and take care of 
your small household pets (cats, birds rabbits etc.) while you are 
away. Personal service offered with photos, videos and FaceTIme 
with your pets while you are away to ease any worries. Standard car 
used without advertising so people won’t see you are away. Refer-
ences available. Hannah—07909 440476. 
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Mobile library 

 The mobile library is in Mobberley every three weeks, on a 
Friday. Route details can be found at www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/
libraries/nearest_library/mobile_library_routes.aspx 
 2pm-3pm Edenfield Road    
 3.15pm-4pm Bernisdale  

COMMUNITY ORCHARD UPDATE    
 
At the time of writing, the orchard is looking at its best with lots of colourful wild flowers. The yellow rattle 
which is semi parasitic on grass is out competing the grasses and allowing other wild flowers to flourish. It was 
great to see so many people, especially the children, in the orchard for the Jubilee Treasure Hunt. I think that they 
would all agree that Mobberley community Orchard is a beautiful spot to sit, walk, play or work in. 
Barring drought, fie or late frosts, we should have a reasonable crop of apples this year. If you would like to get 
involved please contact Nick Eadie (872306) or come along to one of our work parties on the second Saturday of 
each month from 9am -12noon armed with stout boots and gloves. Now that the orchard is well established, we 
need to think ahead a bit! 
I am thinking...... 

Volunteers to share mowing of paths? 
Possible extension of land used for cultivation e.g more trees/soft fruit/other?? 
Apple day in the Autumn (perhaps the resurrection of the Mobberley 

Wakes.....apple tasting, juicing, identification, growing advice, music and 
dancing!)?? 

Scything workshop/competition (think Poldark)?? 
Young blood to take over when old gardeners finally go to seed? 
Photography/artwork? 
Wildflower seed collection? 

 
CHRISTIAN AID 

 
 
A big thank you to all who contributing to Christian 
Aid week this year. At the time of writing we have 
raised £797. It is not too late to contribute if you have a 
mind to do so. Please go to the Mobberley Methodist 
Church website, to the home/facebook page and click 
on the link to be found there. 
 
As well as supporting the Ukraine refugee appeal 
Christian Aid are focussing this year on the climate cri-
sis in Zimbabwe. Life is getting harder for vulnerable 
communities. Droughts can last up to 3 years and fami-
lies are going hungry. Please have compassion for 
those who have contributed the least to this climate dis-
aster. 
 
Nick Eadie – Mobberley Christian Aid Group 
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Cheshire East Councillor Charlotte Leach 

There are no surgeries currently but anyone who would like to speak to  
Charlotte on a one to one basis, then please contact her . 

Email: charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk  
Phone number: 07791291521 

Your Farmers need your help!  
 
Did you know that dog poo has an infectious disease called 
Neosporosis in it, which can cause cattle to abort? This 
year there have been a number of cattle harmed by dog's 
faeces that has infected what is ultimately their food, 
whether it has been grazed or cut for silage. Dog poo needs 
to be picked up and disposed of where it cannot become 
part of the food chain.  
 
On our farm alone, 4 of our cows have lost their pregnan-
cies and have tested positive for neosporosis so far. It is very sad 
as we care deeply for our cows and it takes years of hard work 
and breeding to ensure a quality herd. However, once they have 
neosporosis, cows can no longer be used for breeding as this in-
fection can be passed on to their young.  
Since we have learned of these 4 cows, we have discovered that 
we need to test the rest of the female herd at huge cost to the 
farm, which is far from ideal.  
This is just one of the many reasons why it's so important to stick 
to the signposted footpaths and keep your dog by your side, so 
that you can see when they poo and pick it up. Ensuring you stick 
to footpaths also significantly reduces damage to crops and grass 
(which is a crop). Hundreds of people may use a footpath each 
day and you would be amazed by how much damaged can be 
caused to non-designated land.  
 
Personally, I love to see people enjoy the countryside and I am always willing to answer ques-
tions or discuss this issue in more detail. In fact, farming can be a very lonely job so you may 
give me a well-deserved break. To most, a field is a field, but to us it's our livelihoods and we 
would appreciate your help in reducing infections in cattle and damage to our crops.  
Many Thanks Ian Norbury Mobberley Angus  

mailto:charlotte.leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 
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 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

 

HARWOOD HOME 

MAINTENANCE 
Full Bathroom Refurbishment 

Your Local Plumbing Tradesman  
30 years’ experience - 

no job too small 
Corgi Reg  

 
Call Andrew on 
   Telephone  

07967 462266  or  
Email: agharwood959@gmail.com 

                                                 
Mobberley Scouts    

                             
Barbara Horry is collecting all year round for table top sales , so keep do-
nating  Anything apart from: Curtains, Bedding and Books. 
                               Thank you for your fantastic support    

 Contact Barbara for more details : 873132 
 
If you are interested in finding out more about all the exciting activities at First Mobberley, please 
contact our Group Scout Leader: kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk 
Open to boys & girls from the age of 6 

mailto:agharwood959@gmail.com
mailto:kim.mclachlan@knutsfordscouts.org.uk


Page 19 

 

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

 

 

 



Page 20 

 

    HCPC Registered Chiropodist/Podiatrist  
 

Treatment in the comfort of your own home.  
 

Please contact Kerry  
01565 872808  

 The appearance of these adverts does not constitute a recommendation. 

Fully Trained Professionals 
Caustic Free Cleaning 
Steam Clean—no fumes 
Surfaces 
Doors 
Servicing 

Hinges 
Hotplates 
Covers 
Liners 
Door Liners 

 
Local ironing service available. Free collection and delivery 

service with a 48 hour turnaround within 3 miles of the  
village. 

 
Please call  07909 440476 

 Cheshire Pet Supplies  
 

All Pets catered for 
Guaranteed free Delivery on Thursdays to Mobberley & surrounding areas if orders received by 12 noon Wednesday. 

Open to the Public 
at 

Unit 5 Oakfield Trading Estate Oakfield Road, Altrincham, WA15 8EJ 
0161 928 3588  www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk  

http://www.cheshirepetsupplies.co.uk
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Useful numbers 
 

Ark Veterinary Mobberley – 872035 
Cheshire East Council – 0300 123 55 00 
Cheshire East Councillor – C Leach  07791 
291521 
Citizens Advice – 03444 111 444  
Town Lane Pharmacy, Mobberley – 872080 
D&G Little Bus – 01270 252572 
Fire Dept. (non-urgent) – 633369 
Knutsford Police – 0845 458 0000 
Knutsford Children’s Centre – 01625 374904  
Emergency Dentist – 874009  
Methodist Minister Alan Bradley—01565 
786583 
1st Mobberley Rainbow and Brownies –  
mobberleybrownies@gmail.com  
Mobberley Bridge Club – 872793 
Mobberley Burleyman 07900 922380   
Mobberley Cattery – 07765 110441 
Mobberley Cricket Club – 873252 
Mobberley Parish Council – 872333 
Mobberley Pre-School – 07771 426292  
Mobberley Primary School – 01625 800920 
Mobberley Trust – 873145 
Mobberley Victory Hall –  
victoryhallhire@gmail.com 
Mobberley Women’s Institute – 873680 
PCSO Emma Darroch—07989 438404 
Rajar Building – 872333 

Mobberley Parish Councillors 

Mobberley Newsletter 
 

Please let us know what you think of 
the newsletter, by contacting the 

Clerk  
Your views are important. 

 

Copy for the September  
edition to be with the Parish Clerk 

by 15th August 2022 
 

Please feel free to contact the Clerk/
editor with any pictures or news you 

would like to see 
included in the 

Mobberley Newsletter. 

Chairman 
Hannah Moss 
TDC, Finance, Planning, Rajar Building, 
h.moss@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
Vice-chairman 
Anne Holloway 
Village Amenities, Village Pride  
A.holloway@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Swan 
Planning, Village Amenities—footpath and 
TDC  
D.swan@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
John Unterhalter 
Planning  
J.unterhalter@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Heidi Gilks 
Planning, Rajar Building and Finance 
h.gilks@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sally Kendall 
Village Pride, Airport, and Finance 
S.kendall@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 

Viv Pike 
TDC and Finance  
V.pike@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Joshua Gow 
Website, Village Amenities, Village Pride and 
Neighbourhood Plan 
J.gow@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
David Brush 
Rajar 
D.brush@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Karen Baker 
Village Pride, Village Amenities, Finance, Po-
lice Liaison 
k.baker@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Sue Bellamy 
Planning, Finance 
S.bellamy@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
Janet Cookson 
Planning, Youth Council, Police Liaison 
J.cookson@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
 
 

Clerk to the Council 
 
Kate Marsh 
clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk 
01565 872 333 

Cheshire East Councillor 
 
Councillor Charlotte Leach 
Charlotte.Leach@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 07791 291521 


